Belfair Acreage Tract Association
PO Box 1725
Belfair, WA 98528-1725

6/12/2022 Board Meeting 

Current Board Positions:
Monique Estes – President
Elayne Stodola – Vice President
Robert Maxwell – Secretary/Treasury
Heidi Erhart – Member
Roland Savage – Member

Current Finances
Checking: $23,403.79
Savings: $10,000.40
Overdue dues: Approx $58,000




Meeting was cancelled due to unforeseen circumstances for a couple of the board members. Heidi was at library to answer questions for anyone that showed up. Discussion was held via Messenger. 
1. Board member update - Grant Hunter is moving and has resigned. Elayne Stodola agreed to be a stand in and fill his position. If there is a interest in the position, please email bata.hoa@gmail.com and we will have another vote of the people if needed.
2. Audit - The community audit will be done on 7/2/2022 @ 9am at the Belfair Apostolic Church located at 22551 WA Hwy 3, Belfair, Wa 98528 (same parking lot as the Brewed Awakening coffee stand across from JR’s Hideaway). If you plan to participate in the audit please arrive no later than 9am and plan to stay until completed.
3. Tepee culvert – Monique was approached by PUD3 regarding the culvert pipe on Tepee that was damaged and causing exposed PUD wiring. The wiring is scheduled to be replaced and fixed, but PUD requested to have the culvert fixed in order to keep the problem from reoccurring. They offered to dig the culvert and back fill the dirt at no cost to us if we supplied and placed the pipe. We voted on it and agreed, the culvert pipe was purchased and we are waiting on a date of install from PUD.
4. Rock and road plans – The road was recently done very well by a gentleman named David. He charged us $4200 to do the road and we believe he did and excellent job. In order to complete the work on Underline/Rasor and the side roads, rock needs to be dumped and spread on those sections. We had contacted Peninsula gravel and were unable to obtain the rock to do the work, so we will be calling again to schedule a dump. Monique will call this week to get that quoted and scheduled pending board approval. Once the rock is dumped on the rest of Underline/Rasor and side roads, we will ask David to return to finish the road. In the meantime, we would like to request a rock party to fill any potholes that need to be filled. Please let us know by emailing bata.hoa@gmail.com. We appreciate the help.
5. Updating the bylaws – We as a board are representatives of the people who live in this community. The covenants and bylaws are able to be revised based on the needs of the community. The current covenants and bylaws need to be reviewed and updated as necessary. We are requesting that each member of the community send in any requested changes or updates to bata.hoa@gmail.com. TO BE CLEAR: This does not mean that every suggestion we receive will change the current covenants or bylaws. It simply means that we are accepting suggestions from the community to put on a ballot for voting by the entire community. If changes are requested and a vote takes place, it would need to be a 2/3’s vote of the community and an attorney would be hired to help us change them.



